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“The oak fought the wind and was broken,  the wil low 
bent when it  must and survived.”  

R e s i l i e n c e  a n d  b u i l d i n g  u p o n  o u r  s t r e n g t h s :    

Be grateful  for  what we have and focus on that ,  
rather than al l  we don’t  have.  Take this  quiz :  
 
1 .  Name the f ive wealthiest  people in the world.  
2 .  Name the last  f ive School  Captains.  
3 .  Name the last  f ive winners  of  the Melbourne Cup.  
4 .  Name ten people who have won the Nobel  Prize.  
5 .  Name the last  half  dozen Academy Award winners  
for  best  actor /actress .  
6 .  Name the last  decade's  Tour De France winners .  
7 .  Name 5 world leaders?     



Australian Business Week 
Week 7  
 
Year 7 Parent Information
Evening: 
Monday 26 November 
7pm | Library 
 
P&C Meeting: 
Tuesday 27 November 
7:30pm | Library 
 
Year 7 Orientation Day 
Tuesday 4 December 
9am | John Hagan Hall 
 
MADD EVENING 
Tuesday 4 December 
6:30pm | John Hagan Hall 
 
Meadowbank
Precinct Community
Consultation: 
Thursday 13 December 
6pm | John Hagan Hall 
 
HSC Results Morning Tea: 
Friday 14 December 
10:30am | Library 
 
Presentation Night 
Wednesday 12 December 
6:30pm | John Hagan Hall 
 
Last Day of Term 4 
Wednesday 19 December 
 

How did you do? Are these people really important to  
you? These are high achievers .  They are the best  in 
their  f ields .  But  the applause dies .  Awards tarnish.  
Achievements  are forgotten.  Accolades and certif icates  
are lost  in a  cupboard somewhere.    
 
Here 's  another quiz .  See how you do on this  one:    
 
1 .  List  a  few teachers  who have helped you with your 
journey through school .  
2 .  Name three friends who have helped and supported 
you through a diff icult  t ime.  
3 .  Name five people who have taught you something 
worthwhile .  
4 .  Think of  a  few people who have made you feel ,  
appreciated and valued.  
5 .  Think of  f ive people you enjoy spending t ime with.  
6 .  Name 3 people whose stories  have inspired you.  
7 .  Think of  a  kind act  that  has been done for  you.     
 
Easier?    
 
The lesson:  The people who make a  difference in your 
l ife  are not  the ones with the most  credentials ,  the 
most  money,  or  the most  awards.  They are the ones 
that  care.  Take the t ime to acknowledge the people 
who support  you and make a  difference in your l ife  on 
a  daily basis .  

U P C O M I N G  

DAT E S :    

The much anticipated restoration works for  the f ire  
affected areas of  Blocks A and B started on November 
20.  The work is  estimated to  take approximately f ive 
months to  complete and wil l  be released back in two 
stages  to  the school .  Stage 1  is  the restoration of  the 
Commercial  kitchens which is  due to  be handed back to 
the school  for  the start  of  Term 1 2019.  Stage 2  is  the 
rest  of  the work and is  due to  be completed by early 
April  2019.  Further information wil l  be published via 
email  and Facebook when available .  

R E S T O R I N G  B L O C K S  A  A N D  B :  

M A R S D E N  R E L O C A T I O N  C O M M U N I T Y  I N F O R M A T I O N  S E S S I O N :  

The second of  the Community Information Sessions wil l  be held on December 13 in the 
school  l ibrary between 6.00pm and 8.30pm. Access  wil l  be through the northern most  
carpark on Winbourne St .  The session has been organised to  be a  drop in session similar  
to  the f irst  session and information flyers  wil l  be forwarded shortly from School  
Infrastructure.  

P & C  U P D A T E :  T H A N K  Y O U  P H I L L I P !  W E L C O M E  R I C H A R D !  

The P&C has elected a  new president for  the rest  of  2018.  At  the March AGM we were not  
able  to  f i l l  the posit ion so we are eternally grateful  to  Mr Phil l ip  Bongers  for  his  t ireless  
efforts  in rel ieving as  President.  Phil l ip  has been a  long term member of  our school    



community and I  am really appreciative of  his  efforts  with our P&C.  
 
Congratulations and welcome to Mr Richard Copnall  who has been successfully 
nominated as  our new president.  Richard comes to  the posit ion as  a  new 2019 parent 
and brings a  wealth of  experience in being a  part  of  P&C school  associations.    
 
The next  P&C Meeting wil l  be Tuesday 27 November where I  wil l  be presenting on the 
background to project  based learning and its  importance to  students ’  futures .  

Our boy’s  shorts  wil l  be available  for  sale  from Week 7 in the uniform shop.  The school  
wil l  be sel l ing the only style  acceptable for  boys.  A style  of  girl ’s  shorts  has been 
selected and wil l  be available  in the new school  year.  

S C H O O L  S H O R T S  U P D A T E :  

2 0 1 9  S C H O O L  B U D G E T  A L L O C A T I O N :  

Like al l  NSW public  schools ,  we received a  School  Budget  Allocation Report  with our 
funding for  2019 last  week.  The report  wil l  help us  manage our total  budget  delivered 
through the Resource Allocation Model  (RAM).  The RAM supports  schools  through 
needs-based funding to  ensure a  fair ,  eff icient  and transparent al location of  funds.  Our 
school  has the f lexibil ity to  make local  decisions based on the specific  needs of  our 
students .  We will  use our 2019 funding to  support  students  and improve educational  
outcomes.  The school  executive wil l  continue to  work with the school  community as  we 
implement the school  plan using this  needs-based funding.    
 
For more information:  https ://education.nsw.gov.au/our-priorit ies/work-more-  
effectively/local-schools-local-decisions/resource-allocation-model    

I T  T A K E S  C O N V I C T I O N  T O  B E  A  M A N  I N  T H E  M O D E R N  D A Y :  

Marsden proudly held its  f irst  graduation of  our I inaugural  Year 10 Conviction 
Program. Marco Capobianco is  the CEO of  Conviction Group and spoke at  the graduation 
about boyhood and manhood from his  perspective as  co-founder of  Conviction Group.  
Marco stated he was proud of  the group of  young men he worked with at  Marsden as  he 
saw them be honest  to  themselves and engage in the discussions and activit ies .  The 
program is  delivered for  boys and centres  around the modern definition of  what it  
means to  be a  boy and what it  means to  be a  man in the modern world.  Thank you Mr 
O’Brien and Ms Koufos for  your efforts  in establishing this  program at  Marsden.  

C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S  T O :  

•  Taylor Forrest  for  f inishing 4th in the Criterium White Bay cycling event.  

Thank you!
Mr. Lance Berry 
Principal
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T A S T E  O F  H I G H  S C H O O L  D A Y  -  Y E A R  6  I N T O  

7  T R A N S I T I O N :  

Young people from many different 
primary schools  came to work together 
with our fabulous teachers  for  a  series  of  
fun lessons in Maths,  Science,  Visual  
Arts ,  Geography and Sport .  Students  
enjoyed making new friends and shared 
in a  sausage sizzle  picnic .  
 
I  would l ike to  thank our teachers  who 
made our newest  students  feel  so  
welcome:  Ms van der Kley -  Year 7  2019 
Adviser ,  Ms Rizk –  Stage 4 HT,  Mr Najdek,  
Ms Kannemeyer,  Ms Kadir ,  Mr Quelch,  Ms 
Maguire and Mr Will iams and Mr Castle  
for  his  great  BBQ skil ls !  
 
There were smiles  al l  round on the day 
and I  look forward to meeting everyone 
again on Tuesday 4 December at  
Orientation Day.  

H S C  C E L E B R A T I O N  M O R N I N G  T E A  -  Y E A R  

1 2  2 0 1 8 :  

The HSC has f inally concluded for  this  
year and even though I  had very mixed 
emotions on sign-out day,  they looked so 
happy!  I  look forward to the HSC 
celebration morning tea with Year 12 
2018 at  10:30 am in the Library 
on Friday 14 December.  This  is  an 
opportunity to  discuss  with them their  
thoughts  and ideas on the exams,  how 
they felt  they performed and what they 
would l ike to  do in 2019.  Many teachers  
are looking forward to this  opportunity to  
catch up with the class  of  2018.  

Y E A R  1 1  Y E A R L Y  R E P O R T S  -  H S C  2 0 1 9 :  

Now is  an important t ime to reflect  on 
the feedback given by teachers  in the 
Year 11  Yearly Reports .  The 2019 HSC in 
11  months may seem a long way off ,  
however,  the actions students  take now 
can make a  great  posit ive impact  on their  
HSC journey and their  future beyond 
school .    
 
In  the coming weeks,  Year 12 2019 
students  wil l  be permitted to  withdraw 
from certain subjects ,  but  must  continue 
to  attend these classes  unti l  they have 
completed the study pattern change 
process  and attendance rolls  are 
amended.  Students  who wish to drop a  
specific  course wil l  be required to  see Mr 
Wilson and then Mr Lustica to  discuss  
their  options and alternatives .  

The vast  majority of  our students  make 
really good choices  about their  schooling.  
However,  regular absences are an 
observable early warning sign that  
students  are at  r isk of  fal l ing behind.  
Early identif ication and intervention is  
crit ical  in addressing problematic  
attendance issues and possible  student 
disengagement from school .  A young 
person missing one day a  fortnight wil l  
miss  four weeks in a  year,  and more than 
a year of  school  by Year 10.  
 

D E P U T Y  P R I N C I P A L ' S  

R E P O R T :
Ms Currie 

W H Y  A T T E N D A N C E  M A T T E R S :  

https://tinyurl.com/yau4mqrs
https://tinyurl.com/yau4mqrs
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If  students  miss  school ,  i t  is  often their  
reading comprehension that  is  affected,  
which impacts  their  abil ity to  learn and 
keep up with their  peers .  
 
When parents  make school  attendance a  
priority,  they help their  son/daughter get  
better  grades,  develop healthy l ife  habits ,  
avoid risky behaviour and have a  better  
chance of  graduating from high school .  
 
When students  are absent for  fewer days,  
their  grades and reading skil ls  often 
improve—even among those students  who 
are struggling in school .  Students  who 
attend school  regularly also feel  more 
connected to  their  community,  develop 
important social  skil ls  and friendships ,  
and are significantly more l ikely to  
complete their  HSC,  setting them up for  a  
strong future.  
 
Since the introduction of  our phone 
intervention program as  part  of  the A.M.  
program,  we have seen a  19% reduction in 
students  arriving late  to  school  from 
Term 3 to  Term 4,  2018.  This  means that  
these students  are now getting important 
information that  teachers  share in rol l  
cal l  such as :  reminders  of  upcoming 
assessments ,  excursions,  new school-wide 
rules ,  and career opportunities .  They are 
now better  prepared for  future events  
and don’t  miss  out !  

A U S T R A L I A N  B U S I N E S S  W E E K  –  Y E A R  1 0 :  

Our Year 10 students  wil l  be participating 
in Australian Business  Week in week 7.  
In teams students  can taste  a  real  world 
adult  experience and learn vital  business ,  
workplace and l ife  skil ls  at  the same time 
through running a  virtual  business  for  
the week.  Good luck to  Ms Koufos and her 
team!  

M A D D  C O N C E R T  2 0 1 8 :  

Our annual  MADD concert  wil l  be on 
Tuesday evening,  4  December and wil l  
showcase our Music ,  Art ,  Drama and 
Dance students .  The night wil l  begin at  
6 .30pm in the John Hagan Hall .  This  
event is  always a  highlight  for  our school  
community as  we celebrate the talent  of  
our CAPA students .  

A reminder to  parents ,  al l  students  are to  
continue attending school  unti l  
Wednesday 19 December 2018.  If  you 
wish your child to  leave school  early on 
this  day please provide a  written note so 
arrangements  can be made by the office .  
We will  not  be able  to  make phone calls  
home to faci l itate  this  on the day.  
 
Your support  in ensuring your child 
attends each day,  in full  school  uniform,  
is  very much appreciated.  

S T U D E N T  A T T E N D A N C E  A N D  E N D - O F  Y E A R  

A R R A N G E M E N T S :  

Just  a  reminder that  the Life  Skil ls  
Program is  a  program designed by the 
Department of  Education and is  a  
mandatory requirement for  Year 11  
students .  Deposits  for  the 2019 Life  Ready 
Camp are now due.  
 
I f  you require further information or  a  
new note please contact  the office .  

Y E A R  1 1  2 0 1 9  L I F E  R E A D Y  C A M P :  
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As part  of  their  most  recent unit  –  Teach 
the Teacher.  Students  set  about choosing 
an area of  interest  which they are 
passionate about  and went on to create a  
thirty minute lesson to teach our class  
about the topic .  As a  result  we had a  wide 
variety of  lessons on interesting  topics  
such as ,  Ancient Chinese punishment,  the 
fal l  of  the Berlin wall ,  weapons through 
the ages  and even pirates .  This  proved to 
be an enjoyable learning experience for  
al l .    

Y E A R  1 O  H I S T O R Y  E L E C T I V E :  

Our 'Train the Trainer Day'  saw students  
from Year 10 train our incoming Year 9  
Peer Support  Leaders .  This  was a  great  
opportunity for  students  to  develop and 
strengthen their  leadership skil ls  in 
preparation for  the incoming Year 
7–2019.    
 

S T U D E N T  A C H I E V E M E N T S  

&  A C T I V I T I E S :

P E E R  S U P P O R T  L E A D E R S H I P  T R A I N I N G :

Our Year 12 Legal  Studies  students  had a  
very engaging and interesting experience 
with a  visit  from Ryde Police  Youth 
Liaison Officer  Senior Constable Debbie 
Chrystal  as  a  part  of  their  unit  about 
investigating crime.    

Y E A R  1 2  L E G A L  S T U D I E S :  

https://www.facebook.com/events/449324102157573/
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Year 9  English students  have been 
studying a  new unit ,  ' Imagining the 
Unimaginable ' ,  a  visual  l i teracy unit  with 
a  focus on War Picture Books.  Over the 
course of  the unit ,  students  were able  to  
read and analyse a  variety of  visual  texts  
and picture books,  in order to  understand 
how perceptions and representations of  
war has been perceived,  conveyed and 
changed over t ime.  
 
To extend their  learning,  students  worked 
in groups to  create their  own Digital  War 
Picture Book,  using the Google Suite .  
Students  had to compose a  narrative that  
represented a  perception of  war,  and then 
create a  digital  picture book 
collaboratively.  Students  were very 
creative and crit ical  in their  creations;  to  
commemorate the 100 years  of  
Remembrance Day,  some students  created 
their  picture books that  were dedicated to  
the fal len soldiers .  There were also some 
metaphorical  depictions of  war,  for  
example the Anzac’s  story depicted 
through two young children playing at  
home.  
 
Student,  Hayden Baker,  stated “The digital  
picture book activity was a  fun and 
engaging activity that  al lowed us to  work 
together,  using the Google Programs.  My 
group’s  Digital  War Picture Book was a  
f ict ional  story about a  soldier ’s  eager 
desire  to  return home after  the war to  be 
reunited with his  family” .  
 
Overall ,  the War Digital  Picture Books 
were a  success  and al lowed composer and 
readers  to  “ imagine the unimaginable” .  
 
-  Mr.  A.  Atah    
English Teacher    

S T U D E N T  A C H I E V E M E N T S

&  A C T I V I T I E S :

Y E A R  9  D I G I T A L  W A R  P I C T U R E  B O O K S :

R E M E M B R A N C E  D A Y  A S S E M B L Y :

https://www.facebook.com/events/449324102157573/


As part  of  the Marsden Learning All iance init iative,  MHS students  took part  in a  STEM 
Showcase on 20 September in the school  hall .  Both primary school  students  and MHS 
students  had an opportunity to  present their  STEM projects .  MHS students  were proud to 
present their  projects  and invited the primary school  students  to  a  Q&A session where 
they were asked very intriguing questions.  Overall  the day was very engaging and 
productive.  

S T U D E N T  A C H I E V E M E N T S  

&  A C T I V I T I E S :

M A R S D E N  L E A R N I N G  A L L I A N C E  S . T . E . M  S H O W C A S E :  

https://www.facebook.com/events/449324102157573/


S T U D E N T  A C H I E V E M E N T S  

&  A C T I V I T I E S :

J O H N S O N  &  J O H N S O N  B R I D G E  T O  E M P L O Y M E N T :



U P D A T E  

F R O M   L A N G U A G E S :

E X C U R S I O N  T O  J A P A N  F O U N D A T I O N  S Y D N E Y :  

My language class  went on an excursion to the Japan Foundation Sydney (JFS) .  We are 
al l  excited.  We departed school  on Monday the 5th of  November.  
 
When we are arriving at  JFS we have received a  warm welcome from the staff  of  the 
foundation and Michie sensei .  In our f irst  lesson we learnt some Japanese words l ike 
how to buy things from stal ls  –  i t ’s  cal led Yatai  game and also about how to wear 
Yakata –  a  casual  gown,  its  origins and how to put  them on in a  traditional  way.  After  
putting the Yakata on we learned a  traditional  festival  Japanese dance おまつりおとり  
in  them. After  lunch we learned about traditional  Japanese drums (Taiko)  and using バ  
チ  the drum sticks and how to play them and then we performed them in groups.  Time 
flew past  and eventually it  was t ime to return to school .  Before we got  back on the bus 
we went into a  Japanese Store (Daiso)  and bought some things l ike カルピス  Japanese 
drinks.  We then returned to school .   
 
We al l  experienced the new cultural  activites  at  Japan Foundation Sydney.  
 
Shaun F.  7C    

https://www.facebook.com/events/449324102157573/


Year 7 and Year 10 Chinese classes  
attended an excursion at  Sinofield (Blue 
Mountains)  to  experience hands on 
traditional  Chinese cultural  activit ies  and 
immerse themselves in a  Chinese-speaking 
environment.  
 
Our f irst  activity was trying out  a  Chinese 
yoyo called the ‘Diabolo ’ .  There are two 
sticks  with a  string attached in between 
and a  yoyo shaped as  a  sand t imer but  
with holes  to  make a  wind noise .  I t  looked 
very easy by video but  in reality it  was 
pretty diff icult .  I  enjoyed this  activity 
because it  was fun to try something new 
and I ’ve learnt  some tips  too.  
 
Next for  our second activity,  we 
participated in a  Chinese Tea Ceremony.  A 
lady performed making a  special  tea in 
front of  al l  of  us  using some tea powder,  
hot  water and small  cups and strainers .  
We had Jasmine Tea with some biscuits  
after .  I t  was very interesting learning how 
they made the drink.    
 
For our third activity,  we learnt how to 
make dumplings.  We received a  small  
piece of  dough with f lour,  rol led the sides  
and shaped it  as  a  circle ,  added the f i l l ing,  
c losed and folded the uncooked dumpling 
and finished !  Most  of  us  got  to  create two 
dumplings.  I  couldn't  wait  unti l  they 
would become cooked.    
 
While  we waited for  the dumplings to  
cook,  we learnt how to do Chinese 
printing out  of  Chinese characters .  All  the 
printers  were mostly wooden very large or  
super t iny.  We got  our wooden prints  and 
put a  small  piece of  paper on top,  added 
some dabs of  water and ink and done!  
 
Once the dumplings were cooked we 
finally got  to  have lunch.  For lunch we al l  
had chao fan (fried rice)  and our j iaozi  
(dumplings) ,  i t  was delicious ! !  I t  was one 
of  the best  meals  I ’ve ever eaten.    

Y E A R  7  A N D  Y E A R  1 0  C H I N E S E : For our last  activity,  we did dragon 
dancing.  There were two long colourful  
dragons lead by two teams of  us .  There 
was also a  large drum that  some of  us  
played.  There was tal l  st icks  attached 
below the dragon for  us  to  hold to  control  
the movements of  the mystical  creature.  
 
I  had so much fun at  our 2018 Chinese 
excursion and I  hope we can come back 
again soon!  
 
Fel isha S .  7LOTEP 

https://www.facebook.com/events/449324102157573/
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Year 11  Korean Beginners  class  travelled into the city on a  cultural  excursion.  First  the 
students  visited the Korean Cultural  Centre,  where they made themselves comfortable 
in a  traditional  Korean house and donned cool- looking traditional  Korean Hanboks.    
 
The students  were able  to  experience an authentic  Korean environment and immersion 
in Korean language and culture through stimulating ‘Language and culture’  activit ies .  
 
This  excursion provided students  with the opportunity to  extend their  understanding 
of  the Korean language,  as  well  as  the opportunity to  experience some of  the more 
pleasurable aspects  of  Korean culture.  After  visit ing the Korean Cultural  Centre,  the 
students  also enjoyed the Korean buffet ,  where they loaded up their  plates  with 
Bulgogi ,  Kimchi ,  Chil i  pork,  Kimbap and KFC (Korean Fried Chicken) .  I t  was a  wonderful  
day with unforgettable  experience.  

Y E A R  1 1  K O R E A N  B E G I N N E R S  –  E X C U R S I O N  T O  K O R E A N  C U L T U R A L  C E N T R E :  

https://www.facebook.com/events/449324102157573/


C O M M U N I T Y  N O T I C E  

B O A R D :

USEFUL LINKS:

CANTEEN MENU

UNIFORM ORDER FORM

SCHOOL ENEWS APP

SENTRAL STUDENT AND PARENT PORTAL

@marsdenhs

https://www.facebook.com/MarsdenHS
https://www.instagram.com/marsdenhs/
https://twitter.com/MarsdenHS
https://marsden-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/marsden-h/Canteen%20Menu.pdf
https://marsden-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/marsden-h/localcontent/UNIFORM%20ORDER%20FORM%20T3%202018.pdf
https://www.schoolenews.com/for-parents.html
https://web2.marsden-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal2/#!/login

